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Re:  

Performance Evaluations

Date:

September 7th, 2013
This letter serves as the formal notification of the evaluation timeline for the year.  As principal, I am scheduling my weeks to be able to spend as much time as possible observing teaching and learning in each of your classrooms and engaging in collegial conversations focused on student outcomes through grade level team meetings, professional development and other leadership teams in our building.  Between now and November, I will be focusing particular attention on our provisional teachers, teachers who are new to the building, teachers who have not met standards in areas or overall, and a designated number of additional teachers. However, I will be visiting ALL classrooms and team meetings to provide feedback within the first few months of the year.  The goal of the evaluation process is to provide teachers with ongoing feedback about your practice and allow you to reflect on your next steps and professional goals.  I believe that the evaluation process functions at its best when it serves a system of support to ensure all of our students are receiving the highest quality teaching and learning opportunities and all of our teaching faculty receive the feedback and support necessary to achieve this. 

In a true professional learning community, feedback and support are intended to be provided by multiple voices and through a variety of structures.  This year, we will continue to develop our support structures so that all teachers receive regular feedback not only from an administrator, but of equal importance, from colleagues. Specifically, structured opportunities for peer feedback will occur through professional development, Learning Walks and CCL structures. Unlike the supervision/evaluation process, the purpose of these peer feedback structures is not evaluative in nature, but rather, intended to provide faculty with multiple opportunities to observe one another’s practice, share best practices and provide constructive feedback to promote on-going professional growth. During your first pre-conference meeting of the year, we will review all of the support structures and processes available in our building, to clarify where and how faculty can receive additional support. 

All provisional teachers, new teachers to the building and a designated number of other teachers will receive a formative assessment and summative evaluation this school year.  The remaining teachers who are being evaluated this year will receive a formative evaluation by the end of the school year, and continue on into year 2 to receive their summative evaluations.  In this way, ALL teachers will be evaluated in some capacity this school year, in alignment with the district and state expectations under the new evaluation system. We will discuss your evaluation plan during your pre-conference. 

Every teacher is expected to be working towards our ALL of the dimensions outlined in the teacher rubric, with an emphasis on the areas of the rubric that align to our priorities as a school.  Attached please find the expectations for the year that will be the focus of our conversations and my visits to your classroom.  ALL TEACHERS and only PARAPROFESSIONALS who are new to the building must schedule a pre-conference meeting to discuss your goals for the year and areas of needed support. Pre-conference meetings will be conducted between Wednesday, September 11th and Monday, September 30th.                  
During this pre-conference please bring:

1. A copy of your class schedule (DRAFT)

2. Your self-assessment: use the provided templates from PD to identify strengths and opportunities for growth (this should be aligned to priority areas in the rubric)
3. Draft TEAM student learning goals

4. Draft personal professional practice goal (you are encouraged to choose form the 4 areas of the rubric we unpacked on Sept 4th but can also make a case for another) *some teachers may set more than one PPG

5. Your proposed action plan

6. Your lesson planning book

7. A copy of your welcome letter to parents

You can either bring these in writing or submit them to me electronically on EDFS.
Please note: if you have NOT received an e-mail stating that you are activated in the system, please let me know. This e-mail will ONLY go to your BPS account e-mail so please be sure to check it. 

I have attached the templates you can use and a COMPLETE rubric for your review as well. 

Please sign up for a pre-conference by Monday, September 9th. A meeting schedule is available in the main office. Pre-conference meetings will be held in my office over the next two weeks. Thank you and I look forward to hearing about your goals for the year.  
